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PAST POTENTATES

Dear Nobles,
     Summer is over and we finished up September with numerous activities.  The 
ladies who participated in the Ed Goodwin Memorial Golf Tournament had a blast.  
The Director’s Staff had their annual golf tournament for the benefit of Shriner’s Hos-
pitals.  Eddie Hill and his committee work hard every year to put together an outstand-
ing event and raise money for our hospitals.
     On the 19th, we had our first ceremonial of the year named in honor of Noble Earl 
Porter.  The Ceremonial and Arch cast did an outstanding job of presenting the lessons 
and history of our order.  Special thanks to Nobles Bill Schwartz and John Cole for 
their leadership and efforts.  Thanks to the Directors Staff under the leadership of Don-
nie Drayton for re-establishing an enjoyable second section.  Although the number of 
candidates was nowhere near last year, this year is not over!  Continue to be on the 
lookout for new members, turn in their petitions and I will make sure they become 
Nobles of the Mystic Shrine before the end of the year.
     On the 26th, Al Menah’s Car Show continued under the leadership of Keary “Mr. 
Lucky” Fleenor.  As of the writing of this article, the numbers are not yet in, but I know 
it will be a successful event because of the hard work and effort of the committees.
But our biggest event of the year is upon us this month.  Be seen at the Circus.  Put on 
your Fez and come on out and work in and enjoy the Circus.  This is our major fund 
raiser to keep our Temple open for the enjoyment of the entire Nobility.  Do your part; 
when you receive your tickets, send in the money and see that the tickets are used 
either by family members or another deserving family. (Maybe you know of a single 
parent in your neighborhood or church.)
     On Saturday, October 31st (Halloween Evening) we will have our Fall Party.  Van 
Miller and his committee have been hard at work preparing for this event.  There will 
be a costume contest, chili cook-off, unit decoration contest, live music and fun for all.  
Come out and enjoy a fun evening with your Shrine family.
     Continue in all your good works.  I am so proud to be associated with such a 
wonderful organization that promotes harmony and good works among mankind.  
God bless each and every one of you.  Support your Blue Lodge and other bodies of 
Masonry because this is where we will find Shrine Masons for our future.

Yours In The Faith,
Mike Van Sant

Potentate
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From the desk of...
CHIEF RABBAN� ���������������������������������

We need your help! Our 73rd Annual Shrine 
Circus is here. The Circus is what we de-

pend on to keep Al Menah’s doors open. 
The Circus is the only fund raiser we do 
to support our Temple. Remember if we 
can’t keep the doors open we can’t help 
our children, so please help us! The first 
way you can help is to pay the $48.00 for 
your Circus tickets and you should have 
received them by now, if not please call 

me or the Shrine office at 615-226-7766. 
Secondly, please come out and support the 

Circus and join in the fun.  There is plenty of 
work for everyone and if you know of a group 

of children who need help please contact me or Oriental Guide, 
Randy Williams,
     The Circus is a great time to share in brotherly love, and we get 
a chance to thank the public that support us. Please consider join-
ing the Ring Master Club, all you need to do is purchase a Jacket/
Umbrella combo and with the men’s jacket order you also receive 4 
Ring Master tickets to the Circus. You may not know but the Ring 
Master money goes to pay for the Saturday morning children’s mat-
inee, without this show there would be many children and young 
adults that would not get to enjoy the Circus.  Please call me if you 
have any questions or concerns about how you can help. 
Just wanted to say Thank You for all that each of you have done and 
please know our Shrine Center is only going to be as strong as you 
make it!  We also need your help with Membership and it is not too 
late to turn in petitions for 2015, remember it is up to us to find 
New Nobles. 
     Again, thank you for everything you have done, this year has 
been great so far!        Yours in faith,

Chief Rabban
Jeff Head

I would like to say Thank You to all the Nobles and 
Ladies that work so hard to make Al Menah 

Shrine a great Fraternity that supports the 
Greatest Philanthropy in the Word, Shriners 
Hospital for Children.
     As we get ready for a busy fall season there 
are many events and activities planned. 
Please take time to be active and attend 
these functions. A good time was had by all 
that went on the Casino Trip in August and 

the Ladies had a great time at the Ladies Golf 
Tournament.

     As you read this the Fall Ceremonial will have 
concluded. Thanks to all the Nobles and Ladies that 

made this a special day for the new Nobles and their Ladies. Although 
the class was smaller than last year we still continue to seek new Nobles. If 
you know of a Master Mason that would like to join our fraternity we will 
male arrangement for them to become a Noble before the end of the year.
     Also our Annual Car Show was a huge success thanks to our new Car 
Show Chairman Keary Fleenor and his committee. And our First Annu-
al Circus Kickoff Party was very well attended and everyone had a good 
time.
     The next event is our Al Menah Shrine Circus Oct 8 – 11. Please make 
plans to attend and bring your family and friends. This is our main fund 
raiser for Al Menah which goes to support our building and grounds.
		 The Clowns will have their Dinner and Paper Sale Auction Oct 17th, 
everyone is invited.

ASSISTANT RABBAN��������������������������������

OCTOBER 2015 3

ORIENTAL GUIDE_______________________________
The Southeastern Shrine Association was in 

Nashville a few weeks ago and what a time 
they had! Many nobles told us that this 

was the best SESA they had experienced 
in years. A big THANK YOU to the 
nobles and their ladies of Al Menah 
that not only hosted but rolled up their 
sleeves and worked hard to pull off an 
impressive event.  We can consider this 

a successful preamble for 2019 when 
the Imperial Shrine comes to Music City, 

USA! 
     Fall is upon us and that means. . . Car Show, 

Shrine Circus, Fall Halloween Party and Fall Cere-
monial. Encourage your Masonic Brothers to join Al Menah Shrine 
for fun, fellowship, and most importantly, to help support the 
world’s greatest philanthropy-Shriner’s Hospital for Children. Just 
like last year, membership fees are $100 without a fez.
     I have my new candidate for September 19, do you? 

Oriental Guide
Randy Williams

The Fall Party will be Oct 31st and the theme is Haunted Halloween. I 
am sure this is one party you won’t want to miss.
     Our first parade will be Oct 3rd in Manchester. Get ready for Parade 
Season; it’s just around the corner. 
Working together we CAN make a difference.

Asst. Rabban
Frank Hester

Fall is here, leaves are changing and that means 
Parade Time at Al Menah.  Please get with 

your units and go parading.  The first pa-
rades will be Veteran’s day Parades.  We 
will be going to Hendersonville, Mur-
freesboro and Nashville Veteran’s Day 
Parades.  Get out and support the Vet-
erans!  Parades are a way we can give 
back to the community for their help in 

supporting our hospitals through the Pa-
per Sales.  

     I will be traveling to Tampa, FL in Octo-
ber to a Membership Seminar for 3 days.  I will 

be coming back with some new ideas for Al Menah.  
Again Nobles, thank you for all you do for Al Menah and our hospi-
tals. High Priest and Prophet

 Horace Perkins III 

HIGH PRIEST AND PROPHET_______________________
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News From Shriners Hospitals for Children 
Lexington 

September 2015 

 
When Jack Koenig was five years old, his parents took him to his pediatrician after he 
complained of pain in his feet which became particularly acute when he played soccer and 
basketball. His pediatrician sent him to Lexington Orthopedic Associates for further 
evaluation.  

After trying various shoe inserts, Jack continued to experience pain. The physicians at 
Lexington Orthopedic Associates referred Jack to Janet Walker, M.D., pediatric orthopedic 
surgeon at Shriners Hospitals for Children—Lexington. There, Dr. Walker determined 
that the tibias in Jack's lower legs were twisted, causing his ankles to turn outward. She 
prescribed a corrective brace to be worn for a month to align his feet, and the orthotics 
department created custom inserts for Jack's shoes for arch support. Although he no longer 
requires the brace, Jack continues to work with his physical therapist, Kasey Kasak, at the 
Lexington Shriners Hospital on a weekly basis to improve his strength, stability, and 
alignment when he walks.   

It was at one of these weekly appointments that he first saw the flyer for the Lexington Legends' Design-A-Jersey contest. 
All patients were given the opportunity to design a jersey to be worn by the Legends, Lexington's minor league baseball 
team, at an upcoming home game. "We got a lot of great entries," Mike Allison, on-field personality for the Lexington 
Legends, "but the mustache on Jack's design pushed his to the top."  

As the winner, Jack received his own custom jersey and threw out an opening pitch for the game. Jerseys worn by the 
players were auctioned off after the game, and brought in over $2000 for the hospital. Before the game started, he was 
asked to speak to the record-breaking crowd. "Shriners helps all sorts of kids," he said with a smile, microphone in hand, 
"and they've definitely helped me a lot." 

As the winner, Jack received his own custom jersey and threw out an opening pitch for the game. Jerseys worn by the 
players were auctioned off after the game, and brought in over $2000 for the hospital. Before the game started, he was 
asked to speak to the record-breaking crowd. "Shriners helps all sorts of kids," he said with a smile, microphone in hand, 
"and they've definitely helped me a lot." 
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Call today to schedule your no-obligation consultation!

877.317.3713 

Affordable Home Access specializes in 
building modifications that make homes 
safer, more comfortable and more easily 
accessible for individuals recuperating from 

illness, dealing with mobility-limiting long-term conditions 
and disabilities, or facing short-term lifestyle changes due to 
surgery, accidents or injury. 

• Roll-In Showers

• Walk-In Tubs

• Ramps

• Stair Lifts & Chair Lifts

• Lift Systems & Elevators

• Home Modifications

Keep the lifestyle you love 
with Affordable Home Access.
Aging, illness, injury and disability no longer mean  
giving up your home, freedom or independence. 

• We bring the showroom to you
• Products made in America
• Let us help you find funding sources—we work with all insurances and VA
• Financing options available
• 12-month installation guarantee on every project
• No middleman = lower prices
• Free estimates

AffordableHAS@aol.com    |    www.affordablehomeaccess.com    |    877-317-3713
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clowns
Clowns  When remarking on the importance of the 
clown, P.T. Barnum said, “Clowns are pegs used to 
hang circuses on.”  Your Fabulous Al Menah Clowns 
have been practicing skits and we have our Sharpies 
in hand ready for the circus. While some clowns en-
joy signing autographs, others love performing skits, 
but what really motivates our unit during the circus is 
bringing smiles to little faces and laughter to all the 
ages.  It’s Circus time folks. Let’s get ready to clown 
around! 
    As the curtain closes on another successful circus, 
we will continue full speed ahead over the next few 
months. Make plans to attend the events and show 
your support of our hospitals, and the important role 
each unit plays within our communities.   
   The Clown Paper Sale Auction will be held at Al 
Menah on Saturday, October 17.  We’re having an 
All You Can Eat fried catfish dinner for only $15.00 
per person. Contact Charlie “No Buns” Rivers for 
more details. (615) 596-6889. Dinner will be served 
at 6pm.  
    The Al Menah Haunted Halloween Party is Satur-
day October 31, 2015. Doors open at 6pm, band be-
gins at 7pm. The fun will include a costume contest, 
chili cook-off, best unit decoration, and much more. 
All in attendance are sure to have a haunting good 
time. 
    Parade season is upon us and to kick things off 
we’re going to Manchester on Saturday, October 
03, for the Old Timer Parade. Be sure to watch your 
email for more parade dates and times.  
    The Fabulous Al Menah Clowns would like to wel-
come our newest member Michael “Skittles” Jack-
son. Despite having zero dancing ability, Skittles is 
going to be a great addition to our unit.  
   As always, thank you for all that you do in support 
of our hospitals. Please say a special prayer for our 
country and the world we live in today. Also remem-

ber the sick and those unable to at-
tend our events.

Vernon “Jingles” Blackburn
	 Secretary

DIRECTOR’S STAFF 
Our unit meets the fourth Tuesday of each month and 
the Directorettes meet downstairs while we meet in 
the unit room.
   By the time you receive this article we will have 
had the Fall Ceremonial of which we introduced 
some new stunts. I hope each of you were there and 
participated.  Saturday, September 26, was a full day 
at the Center with the car show and the circus kick-
off dinner.  Please mark your calendar for the circus 
is October 8-11, Thursday – Sunday, and we need all 
nobles to participate in this four day event.  The fall 
party is scheduled for Oct. 31.  The Shrine Ladies 
Extravaganza and Shopping FEZtival is Saturday; 
November 7, 2015; doors open at 10:00 am. till 2:00 
pm. with various vendor booths, tables capes, door 
prizes and the event proceeds will benefit Shriners 
and the Children We Serve.  Our Veteran Day parade 
schedule begins Nov. 8-14 and the Christmas parades 
begin Nov. 21 and continues throughout Dec. as the 
Open House and Tree Lighting at the Center is Fri-
day, Dec. 4, 2015.  Officer nominations will be held 
in October, election will be in November and at the 
Directors’ Staff Christmas Party, Saturday, Decem-
ber, 12, 2015, we will install the 2016 Directors’ Staff 
Officers.
   Remember Billy & June Burgess; Buddy & Artie 
Helms; Don & Janie Young; Rick & Louise Rider 
and Dan Stockmeyer as each are dealing with illness.  
Please let me know of any known illness of our mem-
bership as we want to remember each in our prayers.  
Please remember to pray for our country and the mil-
itary persons here in the States and on foreign soil as 
they face dangers protecting our freedoms daily.  

Cordially
Lt. Joe Stroud

GREETERS 
Once again we owe a big Thank you to all those that 
helped to put on another successful Al Menah Shrine 
Circus.  
     How about a new easy way to help our kids, Kro-
ger will donate to the Shriners Children Hospitals 
Based on your purchases. All you have to do is regis-
ter your Kroger Card. 
    Do you have airline miles that you’re not going 
to use or about to expire? How about donating your 
miles to the Shriners Children Hospitals.  Most air-
lines will allow you to donate them. Keep selling 
plaques; remember plaque sales run year round. 
Let’s make this year THE year for the “Kids” in our 
hospitals 
    We have a number of our Nobles ill or hurting.  
Let’s keep them and all those hurting or in harm’s 
way in our hearts and prayers.
    The Greeters wish all the Jewish Nobles of Al 
Menah Shrine a Sweet, Healthy, and Happy New 
Year - SHANA TOVA 5776

Lou Becker

D&B mountaineers 
I betcha a bunch of you fellows are plum wore out 
from that big ol Shrine convention. We Mountain-
eers are sorta laid back bunch with really no skills we 

could use in Shrine competition.  We can’t shoot our 
long rifles or throw tomahawks but we can show up 
and support you other fellows.  We like those big old 
loud motorcycles going around and them funny little 
cars just a getting it and them funny lookin fellows 
riding that big ol clown bus.  We love it!!!
    As we head into the fall of the year there is  lot of 
good times a coming down the road that we will join 
the fun.  Time to get real serious about ads, plaques 
and membership and of course our big ol circus.
    I’ll close with some great news.  Our Treasurer 
Ronnie Berry’s wife Carol has received her much 
needed liver transplant.  She will be hospitalized for a 
while so keep her and family in your prayers.
    Until next time, keep your powder dry, pray for our 
distressed, our children in our Shine hospitals and our 
troops in harms way across this troubled world.

Captain Ray Cravens
615-587-3247

legion of honor 
 It’s Circus and parade season!  Let’s get out there and 
support Al Menah.  The Car Show, Fall Ceremonial, 
and Fall Party are all coming up. LOH will strongly 
be supporting all AL Menah’s activities in the coming 
month.  Be there!  Let’s all  support Al Menah and 
our illustrious Potentate.  
    It’s been an exciting summer!  SESA hit like a 
thunderstorm for LOH.  Our Legionnaires took first 
place in the In-line Inspection and second place for 
the Color Guard event during the parade.  Al Men-
ah was well represented by LOH as it presented the 
colors at the SESA business meeting and the Ladies 
Luncheon.  The high note of this event was the elec-
tion of Noble Past Commander Harry Dunn as Sec-
ond Lieutenant Commander of SESA LOH and No-
ble Past Commander Bob Silva as Third Lieutenant 
Commander.
Congratulations to all our members who were able 
to participate!  Special recognition must be made for 
Noble Dunn and Silva for the recognition of their ser-
vice and hard work they received by being elected 
to the SESA LOH line.  Your leadership will further 
SESA LOH’s success.

Ronald Queen
 Commander

MOTOR CORPS 
 Thanks to all that joined in celebrating our 55th year 
of the Motor Corps unit!  It was a great time and 
wonderful fellowship with treasured memories and 
pictures shared.
   Welcome to new Motor Corps member Sammy 
Isbell and his Lady Donna!  Glad to have you!
   CIRCUS – Oct. 8 - 11 
   HAUNTED HALLOWEEN PARTY – Oct. 31st 
– 6 pm.  Costume Contest, Chili Cook-off, Best Unit 
Decorations in Auditorium. (If you have ever been 
to a Fat Rabbit’s Tiki Hut Halloween Party, or heard 
of it, then you won’t want to miss this party!) We’re 
bringing it to the Temple! Come join us for a Haunt-
ing good time!
   LADIES SHOPPING EXTRAVAGANZA – Nov. 
7th – 10 am – 2 pm.  AMSC - Get a jump start on 
your Christmas shopping and bid on some beautiful-
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ly theme decorated tables for your home!
   VETERANS DAY PARADES – Come out and 
show your appreciation and support for our Vets, 
whom without, we would not enjoy the Freedom of 
our todays.
1.-11/8      Hendersonville  LU 1 pm – SO 2 pm@ 
Drakes Creek Park
2.- 11/11    Nashville  LU 10 am – SO 11 am @ In-
terstate Ramp.  Hospitality to follow at Al Menah 
Shrine Center
3.- 11/14    Murfreesboro   LU 10 am – SO 11 am @ 
Alvin C. York Campus
   MOTOR CORPS CHRISTMAS PARTY – Dec. 
5th – More Details to follow.  Make plans to attend!
   As always, stay mindful of those who are in need 
of our prayers.  Attend your Blue Lodge and spread 
the word “MEMBERSHIP”.  We are always looking 
for good men who aren’t afraid to roll up their sleeves 
and jump right in!  Ladies too!  Remember, we ride 
so they can walk!

 “We are the Spirit”
 “Fat Rabbit”

President

SHRINE CLUB NEWS
Hendersonville Shrine Club
Nobles, our biggest event of the year is here; The Al 
Menah Shrine Circus, September 8-11th.  We need 
volunteers to work at the circus.  Call April Diamond 
at the temple office 615-226-776.  She will direct you 
from there, to where you are needed and when.
    I would like to challenge all our members to partic-
ipate at some level to make this Circus a big success.  
First by buying your tickets, second by volunteering 
to work a few hours at the Circus.  I know some of 
you can’t and I am not talking to you.  I am talking to 
those who can and don’t.  We need your help to keep 
our temple financially secure.  Our biggest source of 
revenue to operate the temple comes from our dues 
and the Circus.  You can see how important a good 
Circus is to our temple.
    We would like to invite all the Nobles and their 
ladies in our area to visit us at our next Shrine Club 
Meeting.  Our next meeting is October 26th.  We 
meet on the 4th Monday of each month at the Black-
Eye-Pea, 164 East Main Street in Hendersonville.  
We meet at 6:00pm for food and fellowship.  Our 
meeting starts at 7:00pm.
    Remember our sick and those who have lost loved 
ones, our kids, our troops and our Temple.  Keep 
them all in your prayers.

Boyd Parnell
President

Shrine Past Masters Association
    Hope everyone had a good time at the SESA.  
I spoke to many visiting Shriners and all indi-
cated they enjoyed Nashville and its wonderful 
Shrine hospitality. 
    Just a short to bring you up to date on our mid year 
meeting which was held at Shoney’s at Opryland 
on Friday August 7.  We had a good meeting with 
representatives from Kosair, Yarrab and Al Menah 
Shriners were present.  More details of our meeting 

will be available from our Association Secretary Bro. 
Lonnie Mullins of Kosair Temple.
    Our evening was completed with a great turnout of 
some 40 hungry folks at the Cherokee Steak House.  
Everyone had a wonderful evening.
    In closing our next meeting will be in the Atlanta 
area in March 2016.  We will be sending out informa-
tion regarding this at a later date. 
  Pray for our distressed, our Shrine children and our 
troops in harms way.  God bless our country.

Frank Carter, President

Williamson County Shrine Club
     We just had a meeting last night where we had the 
Hiram Lodge Worshipful Master, Jason Rein as our 
Featured Speaker.  He gave a great program on the 
different ways we as Masons and Shriners are help-
ing with charities. He brings up some good points 
and we need to be ever mindful of our people who 
need us to help them as well as the Shriners Hospitals 
for Children that we work so hard to support.  Jason 
gave us a great program and finished by signing a pe-

tition to join Al Menah.  It was very special to see him 
that happen.  He will make a good Shriner and we 
look forward to him joining our Fraternity.
    We have a little drawing at our meetings and you 
have to be present to win.  If we don’t have a winner 
the pot carries over to the next meeting.  In Decem-
ber, we will draw until we have a winner. This Month 
we had a total of $1,590.00 which was won by Tom-
my Spurlock. See what you are missing if you don’t 
attend the WCSC Meeting!  Our meetings are nor-
mally on the third Thursday of the Month at Logan’s 
in Cool Springs. Next Month’s meeting will be on 
the Wednesday prior to the third Thursday which will 
be October 14 due to a Live Titans Broadcast being 
held on our regular meeting night and in our meeting 
room.  Come on out and let’s have some fun!
    Please remember to keep those who have lost loved 
ones and our sick list in your prayers.  Remember to 
thank God every day for this great Country of ours.
     Shriners Help Children!

Butch Mays, 
WCSC Ambassador
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Stay in the home you love.

Nashville:   615.340.9001
Hendersonville:   615.264.8648

 Brentwood/Franklin:   615.591.0048

CAREGIVERS, INC.  
We were the first.  And we’re still the best!

Serving all of Middle Tennessee.  

Call us today!

On the Web: www.caregiversinc.net
E-mail: caregiverinc@aol.com

• On call 24/7

• Overall best value

• Four levels of care to meet  
   your needs:  Companions,   
   Lifestyle Assistants,  
   CNTs, and LPNs

• Locally-owned and operated

• Founded in 1998 by  
   Registered Nurses

• Licensed, insured and bonded

• Reliable, pre-screened and  
   drug-free employees 

 • Low hourly rates

Home care services from Caregivers, Inc. can make it happen.
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LADIES ONLY! 
We had a great turnout for Ladies Nite in August and fun was had by all.  We offer a big THANK YOU to the Provost 
Guard Ladies and Fay Weaver for helping out with the food for our Taco Bar.  We had another outstanding line dance 
lesson by Rachel Whitaker and received some informative details about Daughters of the Nile by Donna Isbell.  
     Speaking of Daughters of the Nile, their local Chapter will be hosting our Ladies Nite dinner on September 15th.  We 
will meet at 5:30 in the Vision Building along with a 50/50 drawing, door prizes, and other exciting activities.  We always 
have a great time and suggestions for an activity/event are always welcome.   If you are not on our Ladies Email list and 
would like to be added, please let me know.  I can be reached by phone (615)308-3920 or email at 
tracy.crain@yahoo.com. 
     Please invite a Shrine Lady and come on out and join us!  We look forward to seeing you soon.   

Sincerely,  Tracy Hester  
Lady of Noble Frank Hester 

 

Al Menah Shrine Circus Kick-off Party. 
	
  

Chief Rabban Jeff Head & Circus Chairman Scott Jones invite all nobles come out  
and join us for a kickoff for the fabulous Al Menah Shrine Circus!!!!. 

 

Saturday, September 26th following the Car Show  -  Al Menah Shrine Center   
Doors open at 6:00pm with dinner served at 6:30pm.  Music will be provided. 

BYOB -there will be setups and Clown Punch available. 
Please RSVP at the office before September 21st. 

 

Clown Dinner and Paper Sale Auction	
  
	
  

Saturday October 17th 
Al Menah Shrine Center	
  

Doors open at 5:00. Eat at 6:00 auction starts at 7:00. 
$15.00 - all you can eat Uncle Buds fish, chicken and fixins. 

Cash bar. 
Tickets available from Troy "Paint Bucket" Huneycutt 931-261-1684, Geoff "Sticks" King 615-473-6087, 
Charlie "No Buns" Rivers 615-596-6889, or Kerry "Mr. Lucky" Fleanor 615-289-8272.    

Open to non-masons as well. 
All proceeds to benefit our Shrine Hospitals.  

 

Interested in a Social Club? 
 
     What do you like to do for fun- Grilling Out, Fishing, Dancing, Wine Tasting, Hunting, Fantasy Football 
League, Camping, Bowling, etc.?  With over 3,400 Nobles covering 31 counties in the Middle Tennessee area 
we like doing different things for fun outside of what we now offer here at Al Menah.   
Please send your ideas for a social club to newclubs@almenahshriners.org so we can get this ball rolling! 
 

Upcoming events! 
Sept 16th Ladies Golf Tournament  Sept 17th Director’s Staff Golf Tourney 
Sept. 19th Ceremonial    Sept 26 Car Show 
            Shrine Circus Kickoff Party 
Oct 8th – 11th Shrine Circus   Oct 17th Clown Paper Sale Dinner and Auction 
Oct 31st Al Menah Haunted Halloween Party 
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  Notices..............................................................................

From Lady Kim Head 
   I just wanted to say thank you 
to all of the ladies for taking the 
time to attend the Stated Meeting 
nights, thank you for helping with 
the dinner and thank you for taking 
your time and sharing in the great 
hospitality. Al Menah has a great 
group of Ladies who are always 
willing to give. Thank you for sup-
porting the Circus by helping out in 
the hospitality rooms and bringing 
all the great food and thank you to 
those who helped scan tickets, you 
were a great help.  Jeff and I appre-
ciate all of you so very much!

Lady Kim Head
615-337-3417

From Lady Tracy Hester:
    We had a lot of fun last month 
playing Bingo and if you weren’t 
able to make it, you were missed!  
Thanks again to the Daughters of 
the Nile for providing our meal...
some fantastic country cooking.  
    Our Next Ladies Nite dinner will 
be on October 20th and it will be 
a Craft kinda night.  Sara Gentry 
will be demonstrating how to make 
those gorgeous mesh wreaths and 
Valerie Wilson will show us how 
to make bows.  If you are interest-
ed in making your own bow, be 
sure to bring 3 yards of wide wired 
ribbon with you on the 20th.  Ad-
ditionally, Kathy Wantland will be 
sharing her skills on how to make 
paper crafts.  We will meet at 5:30 
in the Vision Building along with 
a 50/50 drawing, door prizes, and 
will share a great meal with some 
fabulous Ladies.

    We always have a great time 
and suggestions for an activity/
event are always welcome.   If you 
are not on our Ladies Email list 
and would like to be added, please 
let me know.  I can be reached by 
phone (615)308-3920 or email @ 
tracy.crain@yahoo.com.  IMPORT-
ANT, IMPORTANT - our Novem-
ber meeting time will change to a 
6:00pm start time.  This is in hopes 
of allowing the Ladies more time 
to get to the meeting from work.  
     Please invite a Shrine Lady and 
come on out and join us!  We look 
forward to seeing you soon.  

Sincerely,
Tracy Hester

Lady of Noble Frank Hester
(615)308-3920

CANDIDATE FORUM 
FOR NOVEMBER 
STATED MEETING
There will be a Candidate Forum 
held during the November Stat-
ed Meeting.  The meeting will be 
“called off ” and each candidate 
will be allotted 4 minutes to ad-
dress the Nobility about their goals 
and visions for Al Menah.  If any 
member wishes to ask a question of 
the candidates, the question needs 
to be in writing and submitted to 
the Potentate’s Office no later than 
October 26th.  The Potentate will 
review all submitted questions and 
select the most appropriate to be 
asked during the allotted time.

Important notice from 
the RECORDER’S DESK
The dues notices for 2016 will be 
processed differently this year.  
Please pay attention to correspon-
dence from Tampa, as you will 
receive your dues notices this year 
from Shriners International Head-
quarters.

Thank you,
Robert G. Daniel

CIRCUS SHUTTLE 
WILL BE AVAILABLE!
 Don’t want to worry about parking 
at the Circus this year?  No prob-
lem!  There will be a shuttle ser-
vice available to Nobles and their 
families.  The vans will run between 
the Shrine Center and Municipal 
Auditorium.  Just park and ride!

Ladies    OnlyLadies    Only

Upcoming Events
Shrine Circus
October 8 - 11, 2015

Clown Dinner & Auction
October 17, 2015

York Rite
October 23 - 24, 2015

Fall Party
October 31, 2015

Scottish Rite
November 6 - 7, 2015

Ladies Extravaganza
November 7, 2015

Scottish Rite
November 13 - 14, 2015
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Clown Dinner and Paper Sale Auction	
  
	
  
      Saturday October 17th 
      Al Menah Shrine Center	
  
      Doors open at 5:00. 
      Eat at 6:00  
      Auction starts at 7:00. 
 
 

$15.00 - all you can eat Uncle Buds fish, chicken and fixins. 
  

Tickets available from Troy "Paint Bucket" Huneycutt 931-261-1684, 
Geoff "Sticks" King 615-473-6087, 

Charlie "No Buns" Rivers 615-596-6889, 
or Kerry "Mr. Lucky" Fleanor 615-289-8272. 

Open to non-masons as well. 
All proceeds to benefit our Shrine Hospitals. 

	
  
	
  

Scottish	
  Rite	
  Golf	
  Tournament	
  
Pine Creek Golf Course 
1835 Logue Road 
Mt. Juliet, TN 37122 
 
October 22, 2015   12:00 Noon 
 
Tournament Package Includes: 
Greens Fee 
Cart Fee 
Range Balls 
BBQ buffet served after play 
Goodie Bag  
PC Logo Towel 
Sleeve of Wilson Balls 
Bag of Tees 
2 Drink Tickets 
Tournament Set Up & Scoring 
 
Contacts: 
Pine Creek Golf Course (615)449-7272 
Barry Eldridge (615)481-5000    barryski1@aol.com 
 
WE NEED HOLE SPONSORS $100.00 
	
  

$75.00	
  Per	
  Player	
  

$300.00	
  Per	
  Team	
  

Masonic/Scottish	
  Rite	
  	
  

Members	
  
And	
  
Nonmembers	
  
	
  
ALL	
  ARE	
  WELCOME	
  

	
  

News From Shriners Hospitals for Children 
Lexington 

September 2015 

 
When Jack Koenig was five years old, his parents took him to his pediatrician after he 
complained of pain in his feet which became particularly acute when he played soccer and 
basketball. His pediatrician sent him to Lexington Orthopedic Associates for further 
evaluation.  

After trying various shoe inserts, Jack continued to experience pain. The physicians at 
Lexington Orthopedic Associates referred Jack to Janet Walker, M.D., pediatric orthopedic 
surgeon at Shriners Hospitals for Children—Lexington. There, Dr. Walker determined 
that the tibias in Jack's lower legs were twisted, causing his ankles to turn outward. She 
prescribed a corrective brace to be worn for a month to align his feet, and the orthotics 
department created custom inserts for Jack's shoes for arch support. Although he no longer 
requires the brace, Jack continues to work with his physical therapist, Kasey Kasak, at the 
Lexington Shriners Hospital on a weekly basis to improve his strength, stability, and 
alignment when he walks.   

It was at one of these weekly appointments that he first saw the flyer for the Lexington Legends' Design-A-Jersey contest. 
All patients were given the opportunity to design a jersey to be worn by the Legends, Lexington's minor league baseball 
team, at an upcoming home game. "We got a lot of great entries," Mike Allison, on-field personality for the Lexington 
Legends, "but the mustache on Jack's design pushed his to the top."  

As the winner, Jack received his own custom jersey and threw out an opening pitch for the game. Jerseys worn by the 
players were auctioned off after the game, and brought in over $2000 for the hospital. Before the game started, he was 
asked to speak to the record-breaking crowd. "Shriners helps all sorts of kids," he said with a smile, microphone in hand, 
"and they've definitely helped me a lot." 

As the winner, Jack received his own custom jersey and threw out an opening pitch for the game. Jerseys worn by the 
players were auctioned off after the game, and brought in over $2000 for the hospital. Before the game started, he was 
asked to speak to the record-breaking crowd. "Shriners helps all sorts of kids," he said with a smile, microphone in hand, 
"and they've definitely helped me a lot." 
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News From Shriners Hospitals  
Fall Safety in Sports 

September 2015

As kids pack their bags for school, they are also gearing up for fall sports! Kicking, running, 
and laughing on the field and in the gym, kids play without a care in the world. 

And to keep kids safe and injury free, Shriners Hospitals for Children® encourages parents to 
remind all boys and girls to follow these tips when on or off the field.

1. Make sure there’s proper adult supervision 
2. Play by the rules 
3. Always wear appropriate clothes, shoes, and safety gear
4. Learn proper techniques for movements used in different games 
5. Check that playing fields are properly maintained
6. Make sure equipment meets safety standards

Please share this message with friends and family members who are parents, grandparents, or 
caretakers, so that children they love will remain safe while playing this fall.

If an injury does occur, Shriners Hospitals can help. In the mid-1980s, we established the 
first spinal cord injury rehabilitation programs specifically designed for children and 
teenagers. Today, we are recognized worldwide as a leader in pediatric spinal cord injury 
rehabilitation and management.

To learn more about the treatments available, visit ShrinersHospitalsforChildren.org. To 
make an appointment, please call 800-237-5055.
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Carl Milton Brown
07/14/1945 — 08/16/2015

Gallatin, TN

Byron Rodney Creasman
10/16/1940 — 08/17/2015

Winchester, TN

Robert Howard Bridges
08/22/1951 — 08/20/2015

Vanleer, TN

General Thomas Sanford
12/04/1939 — 08/24/2015

Arrington, TN

Dwight Keever Cauthen, Jr.
18/28/1947 — 08/28/2015

Brentwood, TN

Thomas Glenn Gordon
07/02/1944 — 08/28/2015

Hendersonville, TN

John Waymon Spurlock
11/18/1932 — 08/29/2015

Nashville, TN

John Gary Doble
04/26/1944 — 09/02/2015

Nashville, TN

	
  

	
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Steve Thomas Nichols
08/23/1927 — 09/03/2015

Hendersonville, TN


